Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on November 1, 2022
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230

Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster                                                Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of October 18, 2022.

WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 18, 2022 meeting.  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM told the board the water main replacement project starting at the Main and Silver Street intersection and ending at the Maple Avenue and Main Street intersection is moving along. He is in the process of connecting service lines and will be making the final connection at the end, cut and capping it before the end of November.
Financial Report:
CU submitted a list of delinquent accounts and the following warrants:
Warrant #16 dated 10/21/2022, in the amount of $30,523.35
Warrant #17 dated 10/28/2022, in the amount of $15,603.96
WB made a motion to shut off any delinquent services.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
New Business:  CU told the board that the joint Tax Classification Hearing with the town is scheduled for Monday, November 7th at 6:00 P.M.
Old Business:  After a brief discussion the board agreed with Pete’s decision to order the pipe that will be used for the Pumping Station project and making a connection to H.W.W.  PM informed the board that it will take 38-40 weeks for the pipe to be delivered.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:25 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

